From: _ Lt Col USAF AFRC 4 AF/JA

To: R. Davis Younts

Subject: FW: Temp Med Exemption Removed
Date: Thursday, January 6, 2022 11:38:41 AM
Importance: High

Dauvis,

Forwarding the below.

V/r,

//SIGNED//

I | o', s+

4 AF/IA
March ARB, CA

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This transmission may contain attorney work-product or information
protected under the attorney-client privilege, both of which are protected from disclosure under the
Freedom of Information Act, 5 USC 552. This document is intended for the named recipient only.
Do not release without prior authorization of the sender.

From: || |t o' UsAF AFRC 452 AMDS/SGN < @ s af mil>

Sent: Wednesday, January 5, 2022 6:11 PM

To:

c.: I < =" -
[ Lt col usar AFRC 4 AF/JA | ¢ s - > [ 5/ ~rRC
452 MDG/SGA | G @ us.2f mil>

Subject: Temp Med Exemption Removed
Importance: High

ied] |}

After further discussions and clarification between AFRC and the SG Consultant for Allergy and
Immunology today here is how everything stands. As you and | discussed tonight there will
not be any TEMP MED EXEMPTION. Claiming an allergy to a preservative in the vaccine
without having had the vaccine is not a reason AFRC will approve an exemption. What it

comes down to is you must take at least one COVID vaccine and have had an adverse reaction
before you can claim an allergy to it. Additionally, submission of medical records by your
civilian allergist will be required but the final decision to approve or deny your request for



exemption will NOT be made only on data from a community or civilian allergist. DHA and or a
consult with a designated military allergist must be completed. As it stands at this moment in
time you are now refusing a direct order and ASIMS reflects you have refused to take the
vaccine. | am sorry that it took all day long to get to this point, but the medical group was
making sure we were doing the right thing. Please note | have copied your leadership on this
email so they are aware of our conversation, and they will be reaching out to you as well to
discuss moving forward. It is still imperative that you submit the medical records from your
allergist for medical review by the providers at the AMDS.

Thank you for your time and | wish you the best,

V/r

I o\ Us¥, NC

MSN/MHA, RNC-OB, C-EFM, NE-BC, CA-SANE
Chief Nurse, 452 Aerospace Medicine Squadron
1485 Graeber Street

MARCH ARB, CA 92518
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